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21st Meeting of the Standing Committee 

Videoconference, 29 June 2023 

Overview on voluntary contributions received in the 
financial year 2022 and projection of 2023 expected 

income through voluntary contributions 

 
 

2022: 

Monaco:  30,000 EUR for the regular budget of the Secretariat. 

Germany:  12,655 EUR for the funding of the participation of experts from the 
Middle East and North Africa at the 9th Session of the Meeting of the 
Parties. 

 25,600 EUR received in 2022 were spent as following:  

 3,771 EUR funding for the EPI project “Research of the climate of 
Uvir cave (Bosnia) as a basis for the protection of the largest colony 
of the Western Barbastelle bats in the Dinarides”. 

 8,950 EUR funding for the EPI project “Using molecular techniques 
to develop and inform on the distribution of medium-sized 
horseshoe bats (Serbia, Romania, United Kingdom)". 

 8,500 EUR funding for the EPI project “Monitoring of SARS-CoV-2 
in European bat species”. 

 1,434 EUR for shipping costs. 

Luxembourg: 10,000 EUR for staff costs occurred in 2021 for the post of the 
Scientific Officer. 

 5,000 EUR received in 2022 were spent as following:  

 1,500 EUR funding for the EPI project “Monitoring of SARS-CoV-2 
in European bat species”. 

 2,925 EUR for the EPI project “CHIROHUB: a multi-tool for bat 
research and conservation in Romania and Moldova”. 

 

2023: 

Germany:  25,600 EUR for the funding of the participation of experts from the 
Middle East and North Africa at the AC27 meeting, for projects within 
the EUROBATS Projects Initiative and shipping costs of information 
material. 

Luxembourg: 5,000 EUR for projects within the EUROBATS Projects Initiative. 

Monaco:  10,000 EUR for the regular budget of the Secretariat. 

 


